NATIONAL PARK AUTHORITY
(Extraordinary Meeting)
23rd February 2011
Present:
Mr R Howells Councillor (Chairman)

Ms C Gwyther and Mrs G Hayward;  Messrs D Ellis and E Sangster; Councillors JS Allen-Mirehouse, ML Evans, RR Evans, HM George, RN Hancock, SL Hancock, M James, PJ Morgan, WL Raymond and M Williams.

 (NPA Offices, Llanion Park, Pembroke Dock: 11.40a.m. – 11.55am)

1.
Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors JA Brinsden and RM Lewis, and Mrs F Lanc

2.
Exclusion of the Public
The Solicitor reported that an initial decision had been taken not to publish the report of the Senior Management Team on the sale of land at Bonvilles Court, Saundersfoot on the grounds that it might disclose confidential commercial information falling within paragraph 14 of Part 4 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 1972.  However on considering the actual written report before Members he saw no reason why the public should be excluded from the meeting unless confidential commercial information was subsequently requested.
Members agreed, and it was therefore RESOLVED that the report be considered in public unless and until information of a confidential commercial nature was requested.
3.
Disposal of National Park Authority owned land at Bonvilles Court, Saundersfoot

The Estates Officer explained that most of the land in question was occupied under the terms of a long lease granted by the Authority to Mr George Shimmin in the early 1990’s, and the remainder comprised a public parking facility operated by the Authority.  The latter had been constructed by the Authority during the mid 1980’s in response to a demand that had never materialised in any significant volume, and as a consequence officers considered the entire ownership surplus to operational requirements.
The property had been the subject of a recent open marketing exercise offering the land for sale conducted by an external firm of Chartered Surveyors, and this resulted in a number of offers, received by sealed tenders, including an acceptable offer from Mr Shimmin.  A condition of sale was that the land should be the subject of a covenant requiring the continuing and future use of the car park as a public parking facility at all times to meet the current low level of demand as well as any increased levels of usage that might emerge over time.

Members then asked for details of the bids that had been received.

It was therefore RESOLVED that the public be excluded from the remainder of the meeting as otherwise exempt information, as defined in Paragraph 14 of Part 4 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 1972, would be disclosed.  In so resolving, Members applied the public interest test and concluded that the public interest in ensuring the maintenance of commercial confidentiality (which might otherwise result in the public purse not receiving best value) in this case outweighed the presumption that the matter should be heard in public.
Officers provided the requested information and there followed some discussion.

It was RESOLVED that officers be authorised to proceed with the disposal of the Authority’s freehold interest at Bonvilles Court to Mr Shimmin on the terms outlined. 
[Mrs G Hayward tendered her apologies and left the meeting prior to this decision being taken]
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